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Second Grade Homework Policy

Our homework policy is based on research to make homework more meaningful, manageable, and effective for the student. This policy is universal throughout second grade and is similar to the policies in other grade levels. This information came from the book Classroom Instruction that Works (Marzano: Ch. 5).

Parent Role

• Help set up a consistent organized place for homework to be done.

• Help your child establish a consistent schedule for completing homework.

• Encourage, motivate, and prompt your child, but do not sit with her and do the homework with her (unless instructed to do so). The purpose of the homework is for your child to practice and use what she has learned. If your child is consistently not able to do the homework by herself, please contact the teacher.

• If your child is practicing a skill, ask him to tell you which steps are easy for him, which are difficult, or how he is going to improve. If your child is doing a project, ask him what knowledge he is applying in the project. If your child is consistently unable to talk about the knowledge he is practicing or using, please call the teacher.

• Although there might be exceptions, a second grader should spend approximately 25-30 minutes on homework each night. (15 minutes of this time is spent reading.)

• If the homework becomes too frustrating, please stop your child and write a note of explanation to the teacher.

• When bedtime comes, please stop your child, even if he is not done. Research says, “Many studies show minimal and even somewhat negative effects when parents are asked to help students with homework. This does not mean that parents should not help ‘facilitate’ homework. Parents should be careful, however, not to solve content problems for students.”

Challenge Homework


Our time is spent carefully differentiating classroom curriculum, so we won’t be sending home weekly challenge homework assignments. 


If students finish the homework assignment quickly, they should spend the remaining homework minutes engaging in math, spelling, or other activities that can provide them with individualized challenges.  Please visit the teacher’s website for a list of web sites and homework extensions. 


Students can print and turn in worksheets or keep a time log of web sites that they visited for extra credit.  There are also great resources at the Learning Palace store or Barnes and Noble.  








